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REAL ESTATE BULLETIN 2022-01 
 

Attorney Continuing Education Update – 
 

New Requirements Effective January 1, 2022 
 

Issued: January 11, 2022 
 
This Bulletin is applicable to all Real Estate Licensees of the Department of 
Business Regulation (“Department”) pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws § 5-20.5 and 
230-RICR-30-20-02, the Real Estate Brokers and Salespersons Regulation.  
 
Recent amendments to R.I.G.L. § 5-20.5-6 d state, in part:  
 

 “An attorney at law licensed by the supreme court of the state and 
granted a license pursuant to § 5-20.5-4(d) is not subject to the 
continuing education requirements”  

 
As such, attorneys are no longer required to take continuing education and 
should select the exemption provided when submitting their renewal 
application.  
 
 
 
 
  

http://webserver.rilin.state.ri.us/Statutes/TITLE5/5-20.5/INDEX.HTM
https://rules.sos.ri.gov/regulations/part/230-30-20-2

